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 Longswamp Lions Attend      

MD-14 Pennsylvania Regional 

Lions Learning Institute (RLLI) 

By Matt Hensinger & Kerry Meitzler 

What a weekend!  On March 12-14, 

2021, Longswamp Lions Kerry 

Meitzler and I (Matt Hensinger) 

attended the Multiple District 14 

Regional Lions Leadership Institute 

at the Red Lion Hotel Harrisburg-

Hershey. 

Both of us arrived at the event with 

little idea of what to expect. While I 

have been a Lion for some time, 

admittedly, I was not really focused 

on Lions due to a demanding work 

schedule in the Pennsylvania Army 

National Guard and a leadership role 

in the Hawk Mountain Council, BSA 

as a volunteer leader. I only made a 

meeting a month and participated in 

fund raising. Kerry on the other 

hand, has only been a Lion for about 

18 months; so for the most part, the 

pair of us had little real knowledge 

of Lions. 

Here’s what we found by attending 

this event. It’s a great event for all 

Lions, both new and experienced, we 

learned about many things that are 

not normally visible to you as a club 

member. We had the opportunity 

network with fellow Lions from 

across Pennsylvania, which also 

helped us identify some things we’d 

like to “borrow” from other clubs to 

improve our club. There was a good 

mix of Lions from all over PA, but it 

would have been really awesome if 

every District in the state had sent a 

representative to the training. 

It was a great event for expanding 

our Lions experience in that we 

learned about Leader Dog, Pin 

Trading, Sauerkraut fundraisers, 

Lions Club International 

Foundation and Lions 

Organizational Structure! Who 

knew what a Zone was?!? An 

added benefit was that we also 

learned/reinforced skills like Goal 

Setting, Time Management and 

Motivating Others that can be used 

in our clubs and in our personal 

lives. 

The RLLI training event was well 

organized and the venue was 

wonderful. We both want to 

recognize Past District Governor 

Deb Burkholder and her RLLI staff 

for their hospitality and the great 

work they did at presenting this 

important information to us. All of 

the Instructors were very 

knowledgeable and had wealth of 

knowledge and depth of Lion 

experience. They went out of their 

way to make themselves available 

to answer questions and share their 

personal stories. 

We also must mention that we 

appreciate the opportunity to attend 

this event. Our District Governor 

Art Pecht recommended we go, all 

expenses paid.  What we found 

there is that we can now do a better 

job at giving back to Lions 

everywhere! We would 

recommend that all Lions attend at 

some point in their journey; it will 

strengthen our clubs, Zones, 

Regions, Districts, Multiple 

District, and Lions International.  

Lion Kerry listening intently 

in the mask 

Past International Director Cindy                 

Gregg points out team “Hightowers” paper 

tower, winner of the team building activity 

during our Diversity learning session. 

Lion Adam Fleeger 
from District 14-N 
gives his fellow Lions 
a presentation on 
Leader Dogs during 
our Public Speaking 
session. 

Lion Kerry Meitzler, PDG Deb Burkholder, and 

Lion Matthew Hensinger 



How is your Sign? 

We have just finished winter and we need to look 

at the signs that we have put up on the main roads 

that welcome you to our communities. We had 

more snow this year, and when they plow the 

roads, they push the snow to the sides where our 

signs are. So, is your sign at angle or is completely 

destroyed? Also is your sign facing the sun?  After 

several years the sign is probably faded. Many 

signs have little signs that tell where we meet. Is 

that information current? 

There is much we can do to fix  your signs and 

the cost is probably under $100. Also, this 

project would take place outside. 

Believe it or not your sign says a lot about your club. If not 

properly taken care of, it could tell people we 

are old group and we can’t fix our sign. The 

restaurant we meet at has gone out of 

business, but we were too busy to take care 

of our sign.  

You might have to contact your local public works dept or Penn Dot to fix 

your sign. You  might have to bug them until the job gets done.  

In the end you might have to Just Do. 

   

  Kindness Matters 

      

  484-680-4315   

  artpecht413@gmail.com 

 

April 4th: Happy 

Easter 

 

 

April 10th: District 

Convention, Trinity 

Church, Boyertown 

 

 

April 12th: CB&L 

Meeting (State 

Office, Harrisburg) 

 

 

April 17th: LEBDV 

Gala

 



Hello Lions,  
 My calendar is filling up quickly. April is election time for all of us. 
Hopefully, these important election meetings will be held live as opposed to last 
year. Reminder to our club secretaries. Please submit your new officers in MyLCI 
ASAP. Make sure the information is accurate and complete as possible. This will 
be a great help when our District Administrator CC Marilyn Wagner completes 
the District Directory for the new Lions year.  
        Speaking of Club Officers, training sessions will be available for Presidents and Secretaries 
coming in June. More details to follow. The latter part of April and continuing through May will 
find me in DGE school. I’m still disappointed about not being able to attend our International 
Convention in Montreal. But with our ever-changing technology, LCI has made it possible to 
attend virtually. I got better news. You can too. Log onto lionclubs.org and you will see a link to 
register.  
      Next month in Lion Eyes, I will share my thoughts about our District Convention.  
    
In the meanwhile, stay safe and I will see you soon. 
 

FVDG Gary glh40@comcast.net           610-468-4788 

Fellow Lions, 

 I hope everyone is staying safe. DG, VDG, myself, and the rest of the 

committee are working very hard at making this years District convention a 

fun filled and safe day for everyone. I am looking forward to the upcoming State convention and 

also I will be attending the USA/Canada forum in Iowa this coming September. I would like to 

say thank you to all the Lions that have supported me this far into my journey into Lionism . 

Please stay safe.  

 

2VDG Chrissy Smaltz   tissy2@comcast.net 



Shave the Stache 

When the goal of $10,000 is reached,  ID Larry Edwards and PID Jim 

Cavallaro will say “so long” to their nose-neighbors that have 

accompanied them for a combined time of 100 years!   

It’s all about raising money for the LCIF Campaign 100. 

The rules: 

Contribute $25.00 to LCIF by purchasing a ticket from CC Marilyn Wagner,                                                   

DG Art Pecht or FVDG Gary Hilbert 

*checks should be made payable to Pennsylvania Lions MD14 

With each contribution of $25.00 your ticket will be eligible for a drawing at the conclusion of the 

Campaign for either a Melvin Jones Fellowship or a Progressive MJF 

There will be one MJF/PMJ awarded by the Multiple District for each $1,000 that is sent to LCIF 

The Campaign will be concluded with the Shave the Staches event  when our goal of $10,000 is reached 



The March Foundation Friday webinar dealt with the topics of disaster relief and humanitarian services.  Specifically, it dealt with 

grants that are available through LCIF for these areas. 

     Starting with some statistics, about 25.3 million people around the world are displaced each year through natural disasters.  

About 90% of these are water related and they result in a loss of about 275 billion US dollars.  Our foundation, LCIF, awards 148 to 

160 emergency grants each year and has awarded 130 million US dollars for disaster relief. 

     Often, when there is a natural disaster, Lions Clubs are the first to arrive and the last to leave. 

     The webinar included a video narrated by past Council Chair Miriam Vazquez from Puerto Rico concerning hurricane Maria which 

struck the island in 2017.  Much of the island was destroyed.  Lions from the United States offered to send food and water, but they 

could not get items through the ports.  Through LCIF, they were able to get an immediate money transfer in order to supply needed 

food, water, clothing, blankets, etc.  There are still 2600 homes today that have blue tarps on the roof and need to be repaired 

     Part of the restoration with LCIF grants included repairing a Lions camp in Puerto Rico.  Today that camp is serving as a COVID-19 

vaccination center. 

     Under disaster relief, LCIF awards grants in three areas.  These are disaster preparedness, emergency relief, and community 

recovery.  Disaster preparedness includes items such as stockpiling of relief goods, disaster kit assembly, and preparedness 

education.  Under this topic, the webinar mentioned a $10,000 grant awarded in Pennsylvania for the purchase of a disaster relief 

trailer.  This was probably our District 14P under the leadership of PDG Steve Wagner a few years ago. Emergency relief grants are 

awarded for supplying immediate needs such as water, food, clothing, medicine, blankets, and personal necessities.  Community 

recovery grants are for the restoration needs after the immediate needs are met.  This includes equipment for repairs, debris 

removal, coordination of temporary services, etc. 

     Since the beginning of COVID-19, LCIF has awarded 353 emergency grants totaling $5,303,217.  I believe this emergency grant 

program for COVID-19 has ended, but there are matching grants available for items such as major medical equipment. 

     In the area of humanitarian efforts, the webinar listed a grant for the building of a hospice center in Constitutional Area 1 which 

is the United States.  Also, there was a video highlighting the restoration of the Kaani Lions School in Kenya.  Children in this area 

walk a long way to school and there are few teachers for many children.  The Lions of Japan coordinated the restoration of this 

school, supplied $450,000 and received an LCIF grant for this restoration.  I may be able to show this video at an LCIF display at our 

coming District 14P convention. 

 In his email newsletter for this month, our International President, Dr. Jung-Yul Choi writes “we know that giving is part of 

what it means to be a Lion.  And when we contribute to LCIF and Campaign 100 we can help ensure Lions Service for generations to 

come.”  He goes on to say that our worldwide Lions projects are possible only with support from Lions like you and me. 

     Please join me in making a generous donation to LCIF as we approach the end of this Lions year. 

       

KidSight News & Updates April 2021                                                                                                           

The KidSight Program had a major setback having to cancel 14 KidSight Trailer Screenings due to the coronavirus. The vision 

screenings for the current Lions year ending on June 30th will be less than 500 children, about 10% of our average screenings 

over the past seven years.  

We at KidSight are prepared and able to help to support your club functions this new year. Please contact me at 

peshober@ptd.net with your upcoming need for the Screening Trailer for the coming year. We are looking forward to working 

with your clubs to help KidSight save the site of our children. 

Yours in Lionism, Philip Shober, PDG & Chairman14P KidSight 





 
Welcome New Members! 

 

 

 

 

William Geiger Jr III, Sponsored by William Geiger Jr to Bally 

Herbert Carter III, Sponsored by Terry Meitzler to Longswamp 

Robert Argot Jr., Sponsored by Robert Argot to Shartelsville 

Reminder! Charter & entrance fees for new members are waived until June 30, 2021! 

 

 

 

Boyertown 

April 3, 1939 

 

Coventry 

April 15, 1958 

 

 

 

 

Eagle Glenmoore 

April 6,1981 

 

Paoli Berwyn Malvern 

April 10, 1941 

 

 

 

 

Spring Township 

April 22, 1957 



The Avon Grove Lions Club Senior Student of the Month for 

March from Avon Grove Charter School is Faith McAfee. 

Faith was an active member of the Avon Grove Charter Leo 

Club and would perform community service with the club, 

such as volunteering at LaMancha and Jenner’s Pond. She 

also volunteers her time with children, both at the school’s 

Green Team Camp and her church’s Vacation Bible School 

over the summer. In addition, she babysits the Avon Grove 

Charter School's staff children every morning before 

school, as they wait to get on the van to the elementary 

campus. Faith enjoys reading, especially sci-fi and classic 

literature. In high school, she started acting in both the 

school’s plays and musicals. Faith is a member of AGCS's 

Concert Choir and the president of the Tri-M Music Honor 

Society. After high school, Faith plans to attend a 4-year 

college to study forensic science. 

See attached picture: Left to Right Faith McAfee and 

Administrator, Jennifer Weaver 

Maggie Przywara has been named the Avon 

Grove Lions Club Student of the Month for March 

from Avon Grove High School. She is the daughter 

of Kim and Matt Przywara of Lincoln University. 

Maggie is active in school with the Avon Grove TV 

Studio. Maggie has been active in the community 

by lifeguarding at the YMCA. Academically, 

Maggie has achieved Distinguished Honors 

throughout High School.  

Lion Jack Weber of the Avon Grove Lions 

officiates at endurance rides all over the 

world.  This year he has been limited to the 

United States.  In March he was at the Fun in 

the Sun Event in Florida.  He spent 48 hours 

at the event serving 315 people.  



The Coatesville Area Lions Club donated a bench 

overlooking the pond and fields at East Fallowfield 

Township Community Park.  The plaque on the bench 

honors the Coatesville Lions Club, chartered in 1925. 

Seated from left to right are Lions Paul Swank and 

Robert Miliken.  Standing left to right are Lions Nancy 

Hensel, Penny Swank, Lathea Moskel, Bob Moskel, 

JoAnn Ramaley, Don Ramaley, Cindy Leahan and 

President Patricia Milliken. The project was chaired 

by Lion JoAnn Ramaley, a longtime resident of East 

Fallowfield Township. 

Kennett Square Lions Club Food Drive Press Release: Lions Resume Successful Food Drives for KACS 

From 2009 to Spring 2020, The Kennett Lions held food drives for the Food Cupboard of Kennett Area Community Services. 

When they were suddenly forced to stop last spring, due to the pandemic, they had completed an impressive 83 food drives 

in neighborhoods in the Kennett area. 

From March of 2020, replacing the food drives, the Kennett Lions supported KACS by contributions totaling $11,500, 

including a $2,000 grant from the Lions of Pennsylvania Foundation. 

Eager to address the food insecurity suffered by many in the community, the Lions judged they could safely resume this 

activity and once again began their food drives in mid-November 2020. As he has since 2009, Lion Jack Schwartz 

organized and led a food drive on November 15, 2020 encompassing Bancroft Woods and Pemberton. The Lions collected 

881 pounds of food. 

Encouraged by that success, Lion Jack again led the effort to conduct two more food drives in the first quarter of 2021. On 

February 24, the Lions collected 886 pounds of food from Chadds Ford Knoll and the Ponds of Woodward, and on March 

21, the eighty-sixth food drive, the Lions collected a staggering 965 pounds of food from Longwood Crossing, Victoria 

Gardens and Longwood Reserve.  

Thanks to the generosity of these neighborhoods and the efforts of the Lions, KACS Food Cupboard has received a 

substantial supplement.  

Do you have any Club News,  Event Information, Photos, and Service Projects? 

 Submit your article, flyer, or information by the 26th of each                                                    

month to be featured in next month’s Lion Eyes!  

Email to: sgerlott@comcast.net 



My journey in Lions Club began on November 1, 1994, when I joined the Lions Club of 

Kennett Square.  My sponsor was the late PDG Carol Berzon, PDG Carol was the first 

Lady District Governor in District 14 P.  From the day of my induction into the club I 

knew I had found my purpose.  Of course, with a wife and two young children and a business to run, I hesitated at first with the common 

excuse, “I’m too busy”, but I was never too busy for Lions Club.  I asked PDG Carol how much it cost to join, and I will never forget her 

response, “oh don’t worry about that”.  After I joined the club it was mentioned that within five years, I would be President, it came true.  

That was in 1999-2000 and what a great year it was, the club took in 10 new members.  The Kennett Country Club room was filling up 

with new helpers.  We started the Kennett High School LEO Club with 82 members on their Charter Night.  The late PDG Donn Barber 

told me right from the start that, “Lions Club is what you make it, and you can go as far as you like”.  Little did I know at the time that 8 

years later I would be the District Governor in 14 P.  My first experience on the District Cabinet came when PDG Carol asked me to be the 

Chairperson for Campaign Sight First II.  The program was coming to a successful end in 1998 so my job was to continue to promote and 

tie up any loose ends.  I found that this experience brought me out of my public speaking shyness, and I have not been quiet ever since.  

My year as District Governor was started in Bangkok Thailand.  Needless to say, it was very hot and humid there, but the LCI hosts made 

sure we were comfortable, most of the time and I did get to ride an Elephant.  The IP theme was “Everyday Heroes”, and PIP Al Brandel 

was President.  I appreciated my wife, Ruth, accompanying me to every club meeting in our District and everyone was very kind.  

Anyway, we re-started the West Reading - Wyomissing Lions Club with 21 new Charter members, that year with the help of many 14 P 

club members and PCC J. T. Binstead (14 M).  PDG Carl Gundrum, Jr., was the Club’s Guiding Lion for many years and I really appreciate 

his dedication and help. 

The year was filled with many club successes and it was an honor to be able to visit each Lions Club in our District to meet the members 

and learn how each Lions Club does things a little different. 

My year ended in 2009, in Grand Rapid, MI and our District Pin was voted Honorable Mention (2nd Place) of all the pins in the Lions 

World.  The winner was from Japan and I really tried to acquire one but to no avail. 

My next Lions journey led me to Youth Exchange Chairperson for 14 P with the Nishio City Lions Club in Japan.  What a challenging, 

however great experience it was to work with the students and families in both countries.  We all had some great times with this 

cultural exchange program for three years. 

In 2014, I had the honor to serve as the Pennsylvania Lions Liaison and nominated PID Cindy Gregg as International Director.  We 

traveled to Hamburg, Germany for the International Convention, and to witness PID Cindy be inducted into the Lions Club International 

as Multiple District 14, Director. 

I am currently the Secretary for the Kennett Square Lions Club, the District 14 P Treasurer and the Lion James E. “Bing” Miller Charitable 

Foundation Treasurer and still semi-working. 

Lions Club has given me more than I could ever express in this short write up.  I have had the opportunity to travel around the World and 

meet so many wonderful Lions that I never would have experienced without Lions Club.  Thank you PDG Donn for your wonderful advice. 

   



Any Questions? Contact  

PDG Charles Finney irishcarver@aol.com 



 







Due to the continuing concerns about the coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic, the board of directors voted 

to transition the 2021 Montreal Lions Clubs International Convention to a virtual event that will be delivered 

totally online. This decision was made with the health and safety of our Lions, staff and vendors in mind as 

limiting international travel and large gatherings is key to global containment strategies. 

Here are some important details about the 2021 convention we would like to share with you now: 

• Our 2021 convention will be a virtual event that’s open to all Lions and Leos around the world. 

• Registration is now open. The registration fee will be US$50 until March 31, then US$75 beginning 

April 1. The registration fee for Leos will be US$30 regardless of date. Convention is currently 

scheduled for June 25-29. 

• Executive officer and international director elections will be conducted electronically, and voting 

procedures will be forthcoming. 

• Convention updates and details will be posted here at lcicon.lionsclubs.org as they become available. 

This global health pandemic has forced us all to make decisions and changes that place health and safety 

first. However, we are optimistic that with each new day there is hope, and as Lions, we continue to find 

new ways to stay connected, safely serve our communities and continue our global mission of service. 

Register now at:   https://lcicon.lionsclubs.org 

To develop leaders, motivate and educate attendees, provide an open exchange of ideas,               

and support programs and goals of Lions Club International. 

Des Moines, Iowa September 9-11, 2021 

What are the best things to do in Des Moines? 

GREATER DES MOINES BOTANICAL GARDEN 

JOHN & MARY PAPPAJOHN SCULPTURE PARK 

DES MOINES ART ROUTE 

ADVENTURE LANDS PARK 

PRAIRIE MEADOWS CASINO RACETRACK & HOTEL 

BLANK PARK ZOO 

LIVING HISTORY FARMS 

OUTDOOR TRAILS 

Register at   https://lionsforum.org 













In Memory of Lost Lions 

Robert Koch, served 40 years for Bally 

Paul Yost, served 10 years for Bally 

Jack Gechter, served 25 years for Exeter Township 


